CITY OF PASADENA City Council Minutes April 2, 2001 - 5:30 P.M. City Hall Council Chamber

REGULAR MEETING

OPENING:

On order of the Mayor, the regular meeting of the City Council was called to order at 5:30 p.m. (Absent: Councilmembers Holden, Madison)

On order of the Mayor, the regular meeting of the City Council recessed at 5:30 p.m., to discuss the following closed sessions:

CITY COUNCIL CONFERENCE WITH LABOR NEGOTIATOR pursuant to Government Code Section 54957.6:

Negotiator: Michele Bagneris

Unrepresented employee: Chief Prosecutor

Councilmember Holden arrived at 6:15 p.m.

CITY COUNCIL CONFERENCE WITH LABOR NEGOTIATOR pursuant to Government Code Section 54957.6:

Negotiator: Cynthia Kurtz

Unrepresented employee: Water & Power Department General

Manager

CITY COUNCIL CONFERENCE REGARDING **PUBLIC** EMPLOYEE PERFORMANCE EVALUATION pursuant to **Government Code 54957:**

Title: City Clerk

The following item was not discussed:

CITY COUNCIL CONFERENCE WITH LABOR NEGOTIATORS pursuant to Government Code 54957.6:

Negotiators: Bill Bogaard, Joyce Streator, Steve Haderlein

Unrepresented employee: City Attorney

On order of the Mayor, the regular meeting of the City Council reconvened at 6:30 p.m. The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Public Information Officer Ann Erdman.

ROLL CALL:

Councilmembers:

Mayor Bill Bogaard

Vice Mayor Bill Crowfoot

Councilmember Steve Haderlein

Councilmember Chris Holden (Returned at 7:13 p.m.)

Councilmember Paul Little

Councilmember Steve Madison (Absent)

Councilmember Joyce Streator

Councilmember Sidney F. Tyler, Jr.

Staff:

City Manager Cynthia J. Kurtz City Attorney Michele Beal Bagneris City Clerk Jane Rodriguez

CEREMONIAL MATTERS

Mayor Bogaard proclaimed the week of April 2 - 7, 2001 as "Public Health Week". Ms. Wilma Allen, Director of Public Health, accepted the proclamation, and introduced the four Division Managers of the Public Health Department.

PUBLIC COMMENT

Mr. Roy Begley, Pasadena resident, spoke regarding campaign reform and the census.

RECOMMENDATIONS FROM OFFICERS AND DEPARTMENTS

PRESENTATION BY CLEVELAND ELEMENTARY SCHOOL PASADENA LEARNS PROGRAM STUDENT ADVISORY COUNCIL (Councilmember Streator)

Ms. Isis Delgado, Director of Pasadena LEARNS Program, and students from Cleveland Elementary School gave a presentation on their anti-violence campaign; requested community involvement in meetings being held at the school to discuss new ideas to curb violence; noted a march will be held around the school to publicize their efforts; requested assistance in printing and posting anti-violence posters around the community; and noted stakes are needed for lawn signs to promote their anti-violence campaign.

Councilmember Streator suggested that since the Human Relations Commission has been working on the concept of a better community and better relationships, this matter be referred to the Commission to assist the youth with their efforts.

By general consensus, this matter was referred to the Human Relations Commission. The Mayor stated the Council is supportive of these efforts, and noted the Coalition for Zero Violence is also working toward the same goal. Persons wishing to be involved in this effort were encouraged to contact Ms. Delgado, and it was noted donations towards this effort may be sent to Pasadena LEARNS at Cleveland Elementary School, 524 Palisade Street, Pasadena, CA 91103.

Councilmember Streator commended the students for their ideas and work in making Pasadena a safer community.

PASADENA PLAYHOUSE UPDATE ON SCHOOL AND COMMUNITY OUTREACH - PRESENTATION BY BILL THOMSON (Mayor Bogaard)

Mr. Bill Thomson, Pasadena Playhouse Board Member, provided a brief status on the Playhouse, distributed a hand-out entitled "The Pasadena Playhouse", and introduced Mr. Dave Davis and Mr. Sheldon Epps.

Mr. Dave Davis, President of the Pasadena Playhouse Board, thanked the City Council for its support of the Playhouse, provided

a brief review of the Playhouse's financial progress, and briefly discussed the State Theater Education Program (STEP), and student matinees.

Mr. Sheldon Epps, Artistic Director at the Playhouse, discussed the value of the student matinee program, what it offers high school students, and noted the program has been a huge success.

Ms. Peggy Ebright, Pasadena Playhouse Board Member, provided a brief review of the Theater's outreach activities over the past year, and recognized the members of the Outreach Committee.

Councilmember Holden returned at 7:13 p.m.

Mayor Bogaard noted tremendous progress has been made in restoring the Theater over the past few years, and commended Mr. Thomson for his work with the Playhouse.

CONSENT CALENDAR

Item pulled at the request of staff

APPROVAL OF FINAL PARCEL MAP NO. 25562 TO SUBDIVIDE AN EXISTING LOT AT 1465 SAN PASQUAL STREET

Mayor Bogaard noted the above item was pulled from the agenda at the request of the City Manager.

RESOLUTIONS APPROVING A GENERAL PLAN AMENDMENT FOR THE PROPERTY LOCATED AT 516 S. ORANGE GROVE BOULEVARD, AND AN AMENDMENT TO THE VALLEY HUNT CLUB MASTER DEVELOPMENT PLAN

Recommendation of City Manager:

(a) Adopt a resolution (Attachment 1 of agenda report) approving a General Plan Amendment from MDR (Medium Density Residential, 0-16 units/acre) to Institutional for the property located at 516 S. Orange Grove Boulevard; and

(b) Adopt a resolution (Attachment 2 of the agenda report) approving an amendment to the Valley Hunt Club Master Development Plan. (Resolution Nos. 7988 & 7989)

Councilmember Tyler recused himself on the above item due to a conflict of interest.

INCREASE CONTRACT NO. 17,509 WITH FAZEKAS AND ASSOCIATES (PLUMBING, MECHANICAL AND ELECTRICAL PLAN CHECK SERVICES) AND APPROVE AN APPROPRIATION FROM THE BUILDING SERVICES FUND RESERVE

Recommendation of City Manager: Authorize the City Manager to increase the not to exceed amount of Contract No. 17,509 with Fazekas and Associates in the amount of \$150,000, for a new not to exceed amount of \$299,595, to perform plumbing, mechanical and electrical plan check.

It is further recommended that the City Council recognize \$150,000 of Building Services Fund revenue and appropriate it to Account No. 8115-204-449000 to pay for additional outside plumbing, mechanical and electrical plan check services. (Journal Voucher No. 2001-80 & Contract No. 17,509-1)

Item discussed separately due to public comment

RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING PARTICIPATION IN JOINT POWERS AGREEMENT TO STUDY WEST SAN GABRIEL VALLEY TRANSPORTATION ZONE

Item discussed separately at the request of Councilmember Tyler

RECEIVE THE VOLUNTARY TERMINATIONS OF ELEVEN NON-EXCLUSIVE SOLID WASTE FRANCHISEES

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

February 5, 2001 February 12, 2001 (Canceled) February 19, 2001 (Canceled) February 22, 2001 (Special)

CLAIMS RECEIVED AND FILED

Claim No. 8734 Beth Zaccaria \$ Unknown Claim No. 8735 Ondrej Macejko Unknown Claim No. 8736 Allen E. Miller Unknown Claim No. 8737 Saralynn Mandel & Sarah Adriano Claim No. 8738 Ken Myer Unknown Claim No. 8739 Green Hotel Ca., LTD Unknown Claim No. 8740 Lucio Ko c/o Victoria Ko

PUBLIC HEARING SET

April 30, 2001, 8:00 p.m. - FY 2002 Operating Budget and FY 2002-2007 Capital Improvement Budget

It was moved by Councilmember Streator, seconded by Councilmember Little, to approve the Consent Calendar with the exception of Item 1 (Approval of Final Parcel Map No. 25562), which was removed from the agenda; and Item 4 (Joint Powers Agreement re West San Gabriel Valley Transportation Zone) and Item 5 (Voluntary Termination of Eleven Non-Exclusive Solid Waste Franchisees), which two items were discussed separately. (Motion unanimously carried, with Councilmember Tyler recused from Item 2) (Absent: Councilmember Madison)

CONSENT CALENDAR ITEMS DISCUSSED SEPARATELY

RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING PARTICIPATION IN JOINT POWERS AGREEMENT TO STUDY WEST SAN GABRIEL VALLEY TRANSPORTATION ZONE

Recommendation of City Manager:

(a) Adopt a resolution authorizing the City Manager to enter into the agreement titled "Joint Exercise of Powers Agreement to Establish an Interim Transportation Zone to Plan and Establish the West San Gabriel Valley Transportation Zone."

(b) Approve the expenditure of up to \$38,000 from Prop. C transit funds to provide the City's proportional share of costs to complete the study for the West San Gabriel Valley Transportation Zone. (Resolution No. 7990; Contract No. 17,561; Journal Voucher No. 2001-81)

Mr. Roy Begley, Pasadena resident, spoke in opposition on the above issue.

Mr. Richard McDonald, Transportation Advisory Commission (TAC), stated a piece of TAC's recommendation was omitted in the report, and noted at its last meeting, TAC had approved a motion recommending that Council direct TAC and staff to work together to

study alternative funding sources for public transit projects as well as other ways the City can generate revenue to cover the increase in cost of transit projects.

Following a brief discussion, it was moved by Councilmember Streator, seconded by Councilmember Little, to add a third recommendation, that Council direct staff and the Transportation Advisory Commission to complete a report describing various possible structures and exploring revenue alternatives for transportation and transit activities. (Motion unanimously carried) (Absent: Councilmember Madison)

RECEIVE THE VOLUNTARY TERMINATIONS OF ELEVEN NON-EXCLUSIVE SOLID WASTE FRANCHISEES

Recommendation of City Manager:

- (a) Receive the voluntary terminations of eleven non-exclusive solid waste franchisees listed in the agenda report for a variety of business reasons.
- (b) Direct the City Attorney to prepare the ordinance necessary to repeal the grants of non-exclusive franchise.

Mr. Bernard Gilpin, Director of Public Works and Transportation, and Mr. Jimmy Berryhill, Administrator, Street Maintenance & Integrated Waste Management, responded to questions from Councilmember Tyler regarding the non-voluntary termination of non-exclusive solid waste franchises, and the Pay-As-You-Throw recycling program.

It was moved by Councilmember Tyler, seconded by Councilmember Little, to approve the City Manager's recommendation, with staff to provide a follow up report in 90 days regarding the Pay-as-You-Throw recycling program. (Motion unanimously carried) (Absent: Councilmember Madison)

REPORTS AND COMMENTS FROM COUNCIL COMMITTEES

LEGISLATIVE POLICY COMMITTEE

SUPPORT FOR ASSEMBLY BILL 227 (LONGVILLE) TRANSPORTATION: FUNDING

Recommendation of City Manager:

- (a) Support Assembly Bill 227 (Longville) *Transportation:* Funding; and
- (b) Authorize the Mayor to send letters to the appropriate authorities stating Pasadena's position.

Councilmember Tyler, Chair of the Legislative Policy Committee, summarized the agenda report.

It was moved by Councilmember Tyler, seconded by Councilmember Little, to approve the City Manager's recommendation. (Motion unanimously carried) (Absent: Councilmember Madison)

Vice Mayor Crowfoot was excused at 7:54 p.m.

STATE BUDGET PRIORITIES

Recommendation of City Manager: Support and forward to State Legislators the list of projects (attached to the agenda report) for potential funding in the State budget.

The City Manager reviewed the report, and responded to questions. She noted our State legislative advocate Kenneth Emanuels had expressed that given the activities in Sacramento this year, and the emphasis and funds being spent on energy, that there probably will not be a lot of earmarks this year.

Mr. Michael Hurley, Recreation & Parks Commissioner, suggested including to the list, park lighting retrofit projects, and a centralized park lighting control system.

Discussion ensued regarding whether the park lighting retrofit and park lighting control system projects could be tied to energy conservation to enhance our ability to obtain State funding, and whether the Public Benefit Charge (PBC) could be used for these projects in the event State funding is not available. The City Manager responded that staff will look at whether the PBC could be applied to these projects.

Following a brief discussion, it was moved by Councilmember Tyler, seconded by Councilmember Streator, to approve the City Manager's recommendation, amended to include the park lighting retrofit and centralized park lighting control system projects to the list of priorities. (Motion unanimously carried) (Absent: Councilmember Madison, Vice Mayor Crowfoot)

On order of the Mayor, the regular meeting of the City Council recessed at 7:55 p.m to the regular meeting of the Community Development Commission.

On order of the Mayor, the regular meeting of the City Council reconvened at 7:56 p.m. (Absent: Councilmember Madison, Vice Mayor Crowfoot)

Conduct first reading of "AN ORDINANCE OF THE CITY OF PASADENA AMENDING SECTIONS 9.36.020 AND 9.36.220(C) OF THE PASADENA MUNICIPAL CODE REGARDING NOISE RESTRICTIONS

Mr. Martin Truitt, representing Maryland Homeowners Association, asked for clarification on language in the ordinance pertaining to the "point of measurement" and the meaning of the word "continuously".

Mr. Mel Lim, Environmental Health Division Manager, responded to questions from Mr. Truitt.

The above ordinance was offered for first reading by Councilmember Little:

Councilmembers Haderlein, Holden, Little, Streator,

Tyler, Mayor Bogaard

NOES: None

AYES:

ABSENT: Councilmember Madison, Vice Mayor Crowfoot

RECESS

RECONVENE

ORDINANCE - FIRST READING

ORDINANCES - ADOPTED

Vice Mayor Crowfoot returned at 7:59 p.m.

Adopt "AN UNCODIFIED ORDINANCE OF THE CITY OF PASADENA SUSPENDING SECTIONS 9.36.220 AND 9.36.230 OF THE PASADENA MUNICIPAL CODE RELATING TO LIMITATIONS ON HOURS OF OPERATION OF AMPLIFIED SOUND AND NOISE SOURCES FOR SPECIFIED HOURS AT THE ROSE BOWL ON JULY 23, 24, AND 25, 2001" ('N SYNC CONCERTS) (Introduced by Councilmember Little) (Ordinance No. 6852)

The above ordinance was adopted by the following vote:

AYES: Councilmembers Haderlein, Holden, Little, Streator,

Tyler, Vice Mayor Crowfoot, Mayor Bogaard

NOES: None

ABSENT: Councilmember Madison

Adopt "AN ORDINANCE OF THE CITY OF PASADENA SUSPENDING SECTIONS 9.36.220 AND 9.36.230 OF THE PASADENA MUNICIPAL CODE RELATING TO LIMITATIONS ON HOURS OF OPERATION OF AMPLIFIED SOUND AND NOISE SOURCES FOR A PERMITTED EVENT AT VICTORY PARK FOR SPECIFIED HOURS ON SUNDAY, APRIL 15, 2001" (Introduced by Councilmember Haderlein) (Ordinance No. 6853)

The above ordinance was adopted by the following vote:

AYES: Councilmembers Haderlein, Holden, Little, Streator,

Tyler, Vice Mayor Crowfoot, Mayor Bogaard

NOES: None

ABSENT: Councilmember Madison

Councilmember Little suggested that for all noise ordinance waivers, the title of the ordinance should reference what the event is.

PUBLIC HEARINGS

<u>CONTINUED PUBLIC HEARING:</u> COMMUNITY INPUT ON POTENTIAL CABLE TV AND OPEN VIDEO SYSTEM FRANCHISE AGREEMENTS

Recommendation of City Manager: Conduct a public hearing to gather community input on potential cable TV and open video system franchise agreements.

Mayor Bogaard opened the public hearing.

The City Clerk reported the notice of public hearing was published in the <u>Pasadena Journal</u> on February 15, 2001 and <u>Pasadena Star News</u> on February 16, 2001; a supplemental mailing of 560 notices of the continued public hearing was mailed on March 22, 2001; 5 new letters were received since the hearing was continued; and 5 comments were received by phone.

Mr. Mel Matthews, representing Charter Communications, distributed copies of an internal newsletter entitled "Charter Communications NOW", and briefly discussed customer satisfaction tracking that is done by Charter.

Ms. Diane Crymes, Pasadena resident, spoke regarding the problems she has encountered with her cable bill and service, and the lack of response from Charter in addressing these problems. She expressed concern regarding the monopolizing of cable TV by Charter Communications, and the need for competition.

Ms. Ann Hickambottom, Pasadena resident, briefly discussed her overall concerns with extending the franchise, and the need for Council and staff to be diligent in asking any competitor to mitigate physical impacts on neighborhoods.

It was moved by Councilmember Tyler, seconded by Councilmember Little, to close the public hearing. (Motion unanimously carried) (Absent: Councilmember Madison)

Councilmember Tyler noted the need for two fundamental criteria to be used in evaluating the two applications: 1) an evaluation of their financial strength, stating this will require them to come forward with a detailed plan of investments and capital outlays, and 2) what the projected rate structure is going to be for services to be provided, and how they compare to existing rate structures.

Various Councilmembers emphasized the importance of competition, and the hope that it will mean lower rates and better service for Pasadena residents.

On order of the Mayor, this item was referred to staff for the next steps in the process, with Council to be kept informed.

PUBLIC HEARING: REVENUE RATE INCREASES - GRANDSTAND PERMIT APPLICATION, ROSE BOWL ADMISSION TAX, NEW YEAR'S DAY RELATED BUSINESS Recommendation of City Manager: Approve the following rate increases to be effective February 1, 2001:

Municipal Code Section	<u>Present Rate</u>	Proposed Ra
3.12.040 GRANDSTAND PER Per Seat Minimum	MIT APPLICATI .47 27.31	ON .49 28.38
4.48.040 ROSE BOWL ADMISTAX Additional percentage per \$1.00 Maximum	SION TAX 0.07 9.05% 1.09	0.07 9.40% 1.13
5.16.070-B NEW YEAR'S DAY RELATED BUSINESS		
B. Grandstand seat surcharge	3.76	3.91

The Mayor opened the public hearing.

The City Clerk reported the notice of public hearing was published on February 15 and 22, 2001 in the <u>Pasadena Journal</u> and on March 2, 2001 in the <u>Pasadena Star News</u>; no posting or mailing was required; no letters were received.

There was no public comment.

It was moved by Councilmember Little, seconded by Councilmember Tyler, to close the public hearing. (Motion unanimously carried) (Absent: Councilmember Madison)

It was moved by Councilmember Little, seconded by Councilmember Tyler, to approve the City Manager's recommendation. (Motion unanimously carried) (Absent: Councilmember Madison)

PUBLIC HEARING: ZONING CODE AMENDMENT TO REQUIRE A SHARE OF AFFORDABLE HOUSING IN RESIDENTIAL AND MIXED-USE DEVELOPMENT PROJECTS ("INCLUSIONARY HOUSING CODE AMENDMENT"), AND SUPPLEMENTAL REPORT FROM THE PLANNING COMMISSION

Recommendation of City Manager:

(a) Adopt the Negative Declaration prepared for the Inclusionary Housing Code Amendment;

(b) Adopt a finding that the proposed amendment is consistent with the policies of the General Plan and the purposes of Title 17 of the Pasadena Municipal Code;

(c) Approve the proposed amendment to Title 17 of the Pasadena Municipal Code requiring residential development projects and mixed-use projects with housing to include a share of units that are affordable to moderate- and low-income households ("inclusionary housing code amendment");

(d) Direct the City Attorney to prepare (1) an ordinance amending

Title 17 and (2) regulations to implement the amendment.

The Mayor opened the public hearing.

The City Clerk reported the notice of public hearing was published on March 22 and 29, 2001 in the <u>Pasadena Journal</u>, and on March 26, 2001 in the <u>Pasadena Star News</u>; no posting or mailing was required; two letters were received in support, and 8 letters were received expressing various concerns.

The City Manager introduced this item, and distributed a chart summarizing the staff and Planning Commission recommendations.

Mr. William Trimble, Planner, reviewed the report and responded to questions.

Ms. Kathleen Head, Consultant with KeyserMarston Associates Inc., and Mr. Richard Bruckner, Director of Housing and Development, also responded to questions.

Vice Mayor Crowfoot expressed concerns that other buyers in a project will be subsidizing the affordable unit, questioned how this would be justified, and noted he would like to see this clearly explained when this issue returns to Council.

Councilmember Holden noted it would be helpful to see a model of the staff recommendation; to have representatives from the cities of West Hollywood and Santa Monica present to discuss what they are experiencing in their communities as they go about implementing an inclusionary housing provision in their housing plan; and information on how the density bonus could be used to mitigate potential property devaluation.

The following individuals spoke on the above issue:

Mr. Richard Janisch, Planning Commission Chair, reviewed the Planning Commission's recommendations.

Mr. David Jaynes, Financial Officer of the Pasadena Unified School District, referred to a letter sent to Council from the District, reviewed the points in the letter, and requested Council consider excluding public agencies from this ordinance.

The following individuals spoke in support of the proposed ordinance:

Ms. Bragena Adams Pasadena resident Ms. Brenda Johnson, Pasadena resident

Mr. Marvin Schachter, Senior Advocacy Council

Mr. Shawn McDougal, Affordable Housing Action Group

Mr. David Gooler, Pasadena resident

Rev. Andrew J. Bales, Lake Avenue Congregational Church

Ms. Mary Griffieth Slaughter, Los Angeles County Area Agency on Aging

Ms. Aida Dimejian, Pasadena Foothills Association of Realtors

Ms. Chancela Al-Mansour, Neighborhood Legal Services

Mr. Burke Farrar, Odyssey Development Services Mr. Bill Doulos, representing All Saints Church

The following individuals expressed concerns regarding various aspects of the ordinance as proposed:

Mr. Chris Harding, with Harding, Larmore, Kutcher & Kozal, representing California Housing Council and Apartment Association of Greater Los Angeles

Mr. Tom Larmore, with Harding, Larmore, Kutcher & Kozal, representing California Housing Council and Apartment Association of Greater Los Angeles

Mr. Robert Petersen, Fair Housing Council

Mr. Hector Manuel Briones, Center for Community & Family Services, Inc., and Homeless & Housing Network

Mr. Gary Rhoades, Housing & Homeless Network Ms. Michele White, Housing and Homeless Network

Mr. John Grech, real estate broker

Mr. Roobik Ovanesian, commercial real estate broker

Mr. Bob McClellan, architect/builder

Ms. Chancela Al-Mansour, Neighborhood Legal Services,

Ms. Margaret Thomas, Pasadena resident

Mr. Joseph Hull, representing San Gabriel Valley Green Party

The following people spoke in support of the Planning Commission's recommendation:

Mr. Philip Koebel, Pasadena resident Ms. Sharon Girdner, Pasadena resident Ms. Aprile Boettcher, Pasadena resident

The following individuals requested there be further study and more input from stakeholders:

Mr. Bob Hunt, Pasadena Chamber of Commerce Ms. Lynne Hess, Pasadena Chamber of Commerce Ms. Dolores Tricarico, Pasadena Chamber of Commerce Mr. Bill Podley, Pasadena Chamber of Commerce

The City Attorney noted that given the request from the Council for additional information that Council will consider, she suggested continuing the public hearing, and only receive new information at that public hearing.

Councilmember Streator requested staff provide detailed information of the proposal for in-lieu payments; and invited the Chamber of Commerce and developers who spoke during public comment to share their ideas about other models they think will work in this community.

Councilmember Haderlein requested additional information regarding: 1) the possibility of including language in the ordinance to allow for a review period, or sunset period; 2) with regards to the School District's request for exemption, where we have competing goals providing affordable housing, what is the process to resolve these conflicting goals in terms of exemptions from the proposed ordinance; and 3) what is the impact on significant remodel.

Councilmember Tyler referred to Councilmember Holden's comments regarding the idea of a model, and suggested staff provide a whole series of models, with different mixes, and different project sizes; information on how the in-lieu fees will work; and information on experiences from other cities with similar inclusionary amendments.

Mayor Boogard requested staff provide information with regard to the various tools that have been used effectively in the last ten years in Pasadena to provide the affordable housing opportunities that now exist.

Councilmember Little spoke regarding the need to figure out how to put affordable housing all over the city, the need to know what the opportunities are to do that, and voiced support for several different kinds of models.

Councilmember Haderlein noted he would be interested in holding a discussion regarding the possibility of a broad based fee or a parcel tax where the burden would be spread across a much larger base.

On order of the Mayor, the public hearing was continued to April 23, 2001 at 8:30 p.m.

The City Attorney noted a condensed version of her memorandum would be available in one week.

CONTINUED ITEMS

AFFIRMATIVE ACTION IN EMPLOYMENT ANNUAL REPORT: JULY 1, 1999 - JUNE 30, 2000

AFFIRMATIVE ACTION IN CONTRACTING ANNUAL REPORT - CALENDAR YEAR 2000

RECOMMENDATION TO DIRECT THE CITY ATTORNEY TO PREPARE AN ORDINANCE AMENDING CHAPTER 2.250 OF THE PASADENA MUNICIPAL CODE TO ADD A NEW SECTION 2.250.180 REGARDING RECIPROCITY WITH THE CALIFORNIA PUBLIC EMPLOYEES' RETIREMENT SYSTEM

On order of the Mayor, the above three items were continued due to time constraints.

On order of the Mayor, the regular meeting of the City Council adjourned at 11:44 p.m.

ATTEST:

City Clerk SF\c:\data\min2001/apr02.min City of Pasadena

Bill Bogaard, Mayor

Board